
SPECIAL FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES 
MAY 5, 2020 

 
The Finance Committee meeting was held on May 5, 2020 at North Royalton City Hall, 14600 State Road. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
PRESENT:  Committee Members: Chair Paul Marnecheck, Linda Barath, Mike Wos; Council: Jessica 
Fenos, Jeremy Dietrich, Vincent Weimer, Dan Langshaw; Administration: Mayor Larry Antoskiewicz, Law 
Director Thomas Kelly, Finance Director Eric Dean; Other: Michael McDonald and Don Harris 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
1. Budgetary Cuts  
 
Mayor states, the purpose of tonight’s meeting with this virus is a lot of the businesses have closed and all the 
money going for additional costs.  I recognize that we have been working on this for a few weeks to try to find 
out a number and figures as far as to get an estimate as to cut off the budget.  We spoke with RITA, I have 
personally spoke to our House Representative, member of Congress and everyone else that we can talk to.  Not 
only are people talking about what we are estimating of what we may be losing, but also hopefully start getting 
some money our way.  The problem is that we haven’t gotten it, they keep telling us that we are going to get 
money, but a lot of the money that they are talking about giving to the cities is money just to recover the 
expenses that we had from the virus, not to cover expenses that we lost during the virus.  I have talked to our 
state representatives, both of them are trying to work to see if they can get somehow broaden the scope of what 
we can use that money for.  Right now, the money they are supposed to be giving us is strictly for COVID-19 
expenses only.  They need to start helping us on the money that we are losing because of the virus, that has not 
happened yet.  We do have people that, at least the ones I talked to all the way up the ladder that I know, they 
are all trying to make that happen so we can recover and take some of the money that may be available.  
Tonight, we are going to explain, we are looking to cut, so everyone understands, what we are trying to do 
tonight, we are going to decrease that budget by 1.6.  We are going to cut 1.6 million off the budget to start 
with, it is a good estimate, it is where most cities are looking at, I think it is a good starting point for us.  I am 
going to let Eric take over.  
 
Finance Director states the biggest concern is city tax, we had some of the businesses shut down, but what is 
nice about our city is that we do have a credit limit so residents do pay taxes to the City.  I think that has really 
helped us.  You get a credit in the city you work.   
 
Refer to the attached exhibits from the Finance Director.   
 
Mayor states the 15% that we are cutting, I think originally, we talked about a lot of the numbers that we were 
seeing we were really talking about a 12% cut.  It is kind of a working number between what else we are going 
to get hit with, but also on top of that we are also expecting some money as well. We are trying to balance that, 
we did put a little push up to 2 to 3%, already start to accommodate for a cut, we can’t get a solid number.  
 
Finance Director states first thing I decided on was to cut back on our road crew.  
 
Mayor states what we are going to start next week on the asphalt is Swan Lake, North Akins and Bennett.  
 
Councilman Langshaw states, I have two questions for Eric. First off, thank you for putting together your 
presentation.  Two questions that I have are, do you anticipate, if we do what we do, I got to know that there 
are a lot of what ifs, can we avoid any future layoffs for any other departments in the City.  I don’t want to see 
any layoffs in Police, Fire or service.  It looks like you are not proposing any layoffs, but I want to see, other 
than just freezes, I guess, do you anticipate any of that? 
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Finance Director states what worries me is next years budget right now.  I think we have the ability to adjust 
for this year.  But, next year, I am cautious to say that we will be fine.  Obviously, we can talk about it at the 
end of the year.  I don’t know what is going to happen.  
 
Councilman Langshaw states I know Eric I sent you a bunch of questions, I know that you are going to get that 
back to me, a lot of it centers around the Mayor’s proposed closure of the jail.  But, one of the questions I had 
in your proposed cuts does that include the closure of the jail? 
 
Council President Marnecheck states I have to cut you off there Dan, we have to be careful because this is a 
special finance meeting because none of this including modifications to the jail, kind of got to heel that the jail 
isn’t being discussed.  I talked to the Law Director about this.  Again, this is a special finance.   
 
Mayor states this does not include or anything to do with the operations of the jail.   
 
Councilman Langshaw states thank you Mayor.  Mr. Chair, if I could, one more question for Eric.  I guess 
moving forward, I think it was back in mid-90s with the down economy.   
Council President Marnecheck states Dan you got to let him finish he was in the middle.   
 
Councilman Langshaw states sorry there is a little bit of a delay.  My only question, Eric if you could start 
providing Council with a monthly unemployment numbers, I know in the past we have used that as a way to 
see where the revenues are going to be especially if you are mentioning that we need to worry about 2021, 
maybe this is kind of the way to start figuring out how bad it is going to be.  If you could do that, I would 
appreciate it.   
 
Finance Director states I would be happy to.  
 
Council President Marnecheck states Dan are you talking about how we did it in the past?  
 
Councilman Langshaw states yeah basically in the past like Karen did. 
 
Finance Director states I would be happy to.  
 
Don Harris, Ward 5, 15578 Martin Drive 
 
Don Harris addressed the committee and states I have a couple of questions, the total engineering cost for the 
year are $320,000 approximately.  It should be the first page, page 1of 2.  Approximately $320,000 bucks, that 
is the total for the City that it has been in history about 300 grand a year.   
 
Council President Marnecheck states I am sorry are you asking about a historical number.  
 
Mr. Harris states yes.   
 
Finance Director states it is close to that.  
 
Mr. Harris states at the top of the same page, animal control supplies and material went from $4,000.00 to 
$25,000.00, what was that? 
 
Finance Director states the difference was a roof repair at the animal control center in 2020. 
 
Mr. Harris states would you consider that money from RITA your best-case scenario? 
 
Finance Director states, I would say that is the worst-case scenario. 
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Mr. Harris states where are the jail savings?  
 
Council President Marnecheck states as I said before this isn’t the focus on the meeting, it is only about the 
proposed cuts and nothing to do with regarding the jail.  The Mayor indicated that he wishes to close it in 60 
days but there are still a lot of moving parts.  This is kind of limited to the cuts and changes. 
 
Mr. Harris states you are putting the cart before the horse. 
 
Council President Marnecheck states thank you.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Moved by Mr. Marnecheck, seconded by Mr. Wos to adjourn the May 5, 2020 Finance Committee 
meeting. Yeas: 3. Nays: 0. Motion carried.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:37 p.m.  
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